

Having trouble reading this email? Click here for the web version.



WEEKLY NEWSLETTER March 23, 2021

March is Water and Sanitation Month

Thursdays, 12:15 pm The Plaza Restaurant 217 South Broad Street Thomasville, GA 31792

This Week's Program

Chuck Ray, GEMA Field Operations Manager. There are eight regional GEMA Areas in the state and each one has an Area Coordinator. All eight Area Coordinators directly report to Chuck. Chuck has solid experience with a wide variety of events in diverse jurisdictions. Thomas County is in Area 2. The purpose of the Emergency Management Agency is to prepare our community for major emergencies and disasters and thereby reduce the loss of life and property. Before a disaster we advise all local agencies of their emergency functions. During the disaster, we oversee the operations of all agencies. Following a disaster we coordinate resources with State and Federal

agencies to facilitate recovery

Feeding Archbold

Monday evening, March 15, the following Rotarians, Jay Flowers, Bill Dickey, Jamie Lawrence, Angela Williamson and John Brown teamed up to feed the Laboratory Department of Archbold Hospital. Forty wonderful barbecue chicken dinners were served up by Grill Master Clemmie Mosley, the winning contestant in the 2019/2020 SPARK Thomasville Program. SPARK Thomasville is a program to help underprivileged residents of our City to become self sustaining entrepreneurs. Thomasville's 2020/2021 District Grant went to SPARK. It was certainly a Rotary evening. There are more hospital departments that need feeding if other Rotarians wish to get involved. It is a great way to say thank you for all your efforts in this battle against COVID-19.

News from the Board

- Highlights from the March 11 meeting of your Board of Directors:

 Character Counts sessions are in their second week. Volunteers are still needed for these virtual sessions. Contact Andre' Marria if you can help.
 • Plans are underway for the GRSP Student Conclave that our club will host in late summer (Aug.
- 19-21). 45 students are expected to attend, and host families are is needed. Contact Debbie Goodman for more information or to offer to host students at your home
- There will not be a District Conference this year, but there will be a District Get-Together at Sandestin the weekend of Aug 13. More details to come.

What You Missed Last Week!

Whitney Houston sang, "I believe the children are our future. Teach them well and let them lead the way." Our program last week, gave us an outlet to make these words a reality. The program was Rotarian Nate Tyler. Assisting Nate was Doctor Neila Connors. Their presentation showed us how Rotarians can make the future a little brighter for deserving children. Another part of the Whitney Houston song says, "Show them all the beauty they possess inside Give them a sense of pride to make it easier. Let the children's laughter remind us how we used to be." This is Rotary opening opportunities.

Nate and Neila are responsible for two youth programs at the Marguerite Neel Williams Boys and Girls. Nate is spearheading The Family Plush Initiative, and Neila is directing the Virtual Instruction

& Commitment to Education (V.I.C.E) program.

The following is the goal of the V.I.C.E Program. "Our goal is to ensure that EVERY student is on task and completing course work in a timely manner, while they are in a positive and productive learning environment." Both of these programs offer Rotarians the opportunity to make a difference in our community

FIRESIDE CHAT at Harry's Pond House Tuesday, March 23

Join us at Harry's Pond for our next Fireside Chat on the 23rd. For our new members, the Fireside Chat is a Red Ribbon activity.

Directions:

From the Intersection of the Thomasville Bypass and Georgia Highway 3 Alternate (Old Ochlocknee Road), proceed in a northerly direction on GA 3 Alternate for 4.1 miles. This highway takes you across Georgia's might Ochlocknee River. Soon after crossing the river (as the road curves) you will see warning markers along the right side of the highway. Slow down because the Camp House Entrance is on the right at the last warning marker. The number 22472 is on the end of the fence.

The fence is brownish and so is the gate - but the gate should be open for you.

Come in through the open gate and continue LEFT along the gravel path to the Camp House. Proceed for three-tenths of a mile to the first of two rail crossings. It is not necessary to stop at this first crossing because you turn RIGHT just before the tracks. Proceed one-tenth of a mile to the next rail crossing and turn LEFT. You have arrived!

Meetings

March is Water and Sanitation Month

3/25 Chuck Ray, GEMA Field Operations Manager

4/1 LTC Mark P.Z. Citarella Executive Officer 78th
Troop Command, GA Army
National Guard

4/1

4/8 TFR - Thomasville Fire Rescue

Our Rotary Family BIRTHDAYS

3/4 Will Watt, III

3/9 Frederick Buechner

3/16 Scott Rich

3/16 Bonnie Hayes

3/21 Powell Jones

3/24 Adrian Burns

3/24 Julie Cannady

3/27 David Lewis

3/31 Will Brown, III

3/31 Henry Pepin, IV

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

3/5 Mark Lowe (16)

3/6 Ronnie Godwin (17)

3/24 Mary Beth Donalson (20)

3/24 Will Watt , III (31)

3/28 Tom Harrison, Jr. (23)

3/30 Charles Dixon (25)

YEARS OF SERVICE

3/1 Elijah Miranda (4)

3/1 Joe Brown (16)

3/6 Ellis Jackson (13)

3/7 Bryant Beadles (8)

John Archer, Sr. (3) 20 years in Rotary

This Week's Program



Chuck Ray, GEMA Field Operations Manager. There are eight regional GEMA Areas in the state and each one has an Area Coordinator. All eight Area Coordinators directly report to Chuck. Chuck has solid experience with a wide variety of events in diverse jurisdictions. Thomas County is in Area 2.

The purpose of the Emergency Management Agency is to prepare our community for major emergencies and disasters and thereby reduce the loss of life and property. Before a disaster we advise all local agencies of their emergency functions. During the disaster, we oversee the operations of all agencies. Following a disaster we coordinate resources with State and Federal agencies to facilitate recovery.

Feeding Archbold

Monday evening, March 15, the following Rotarians, Jay Flowers, Bill Dickey, Jamie Lawrence, Angela Williamson and John Brown teamed up to feed the Laboratory Department of Archbold Hospital. Forty wonderful barbecue chicken dinners were served up by Grill Master Clemmie Mosley, the winning contestant in the 2019/2020 SPARK Thomasville Program.

SPARK Thomasville is a program to help underprivileged residents of our City to become self sustaining entrepreneurs. Thomasville's 2020/2021 District Grant went to SPARK.

It was certainly a Rotary evening. There are more hospital departments that need feeding if other Rotarians wish to get involved. It is a great way to say thank you for all your efforts in this battle against COVID-19.

News from the Board



Highlights from the March 11 meeting of your Board of Directors:

- Character Counts sessions are in their second week. Volunteers are still needed for these virtual sessions. Contact Andre' Marria if you can help.
- Plans are underway for the GRSP Student Conclave that our club will host in late summer (Aug. 19-21). 45 students are expected to attend, and host families are is needed. Contact Debbie Goodman for more information or to offer to host students at your home.
- There will not be a District Conference this year, but there will be a District Get-Together at Sandestin the weekend of Aug 13. More details to come.

What You Missed Last Week!

Whitney Houston sang, "I believe the children are our future. Teach them well and let them lead the way." Our program last week, gave us an outlet to make these words a reality. The program was Rotarian Nate Tyler. Assisting Nate was Doctor Neila Connors. Their presentation showed us how Rotarians can make the future a little brighter for deserving children. Another part of the Whitney Houston song says, "Show them all the beauty they possess inside Give them a sense of pride to make it easier. Let the children's laughter remind us how we used to be." This is Rotary opening opportunities.

3/8 Hinson Arwood (3) 3/19 Gail Roberts (1)

3/19 John Comita, Jr. (1)

3/19 Copper Comita (1) 3/19 Angela Williamson (6)

3/20 William Felts (7)

3/21 Susan O'Neal (13)

3/22 Irene Gleason (9)

3/24 Janet Liles (5)

3/27 Rankin Smith, Jr. (7) 21 years in Rotary

3/28 Danny Braddy (19)

3/31 Robert Jackson (5) 46 years in Rotary

3/31 Gregory Adams (5) 49 years in Rotary

Rotary Online

https://thomasvillerotary.org https://rotary6900.org/ https://rotary.org/

ROTARY CLUB OF THOMASVILLE

Thursdays, 12:15 pm The Plaza Restaurant 217 South Broad Street Thomasville, GA 31792

LEADERSHIP

President John Brown President-Elect Danny Braddy

President-Elect Wayne Newsome

Immediate PP Kim Walden

Treasurer Teri White
Secretary Angela

Foundation Fran Milberg

Membership Janet Liles Public Image Mike Bixler Nate and Neila are responsible for two youth programs at the Marguerite Neel Williams Boys and Girls. Nate is spearheading The Family Plush Initiative, and Neila is directing the Virtual Instruction & Commitment to Education (V.I.C.E) program.

The following is the goal of the V.I.C.E Program. "Our goal is to ensure that EVERY student is on task and completing course work in a timely manner, while they are in a positive and productive learning environment." Both of these programs offer Rotarians the opportunity to make a difference in our community.

FIRESIDE CHAT at Harry's Pond House Tuesday, March 23

Join us at Harry's Pond for our next Fireside Chat on the 23rd. For our new members, the Fireside Chat is a Red Ribbon activity.

Directions:

From the Intersection of the Thomasville Bypass and Georgia Highway 3 Alternate (Old Ochlocknee Road), proceed in a northerly direction on GA 3 Alternate for 4.1 miles. This highway takes you across Georgia's might Ochlocknee River. Soon after crossing the river (as the road curves) you will see warning markers along the right side of the highway. Slow down because the Camp House Entrance is on the right at the last warning marker. The number 22472 is on the end of the fence. The fence is brownish and so is the gate - but the gate should be open for you.

Come in through the open gate and continue LEFT along the gravel path to the Camp House. Proceed for three-tenths of a mile to the first of two rail crossings. It is not necessary to stop at this first crossing because you turn RIGHT just before the tracks. Proceed one-tenth of a mile to the next rail crossing and turn LEFT. You have arrived!